

National Office

45-47 Pipitea Street Thorndon PO Box 1666 Wellington 6140



18 November 2015

Karen Poole Business Manager The Villa Education Trust PO Box 74-276 Greenlane AUCKLAND 1546

## Dear Karen

Thank you for your updated application to increase the minimum roll of South Auckland Middle School from 120 to 150 students from the beginning of the 2016 school year.

Please find enclosed the signed variation to your agreement, approved by the Minister of Education. The variation confirms the Minister's approval to the minimum roll of 150 students.

A condition of the agreement is that the Trust will provide evidence that Level 1 NCEA qualifications are being offered to its students from the beginning of the 2017 school year. This is a requirement under Schedule Two, Clause Four of the Partnership Schools Agreement.

If you have any queries about your minimum roll increase, please feel free to contact me directly on

Yours sincerely

s 9(2)(a) OIA

Lesiey Hoskin

Associate Deputy Secretary for Early Learning and Student Achievement

Enc